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Bugbee Buzz 
Mrs. Kelly Brouse, Principal 

1943 Asylum Avenue 

West Hartford, CT 06117 

Phone: (860) 929-5500 

Issue No. 123 January 23, 2019 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Date Event Location Time 

1/24 Buzz Assembly Auditorium 9:00 - 9:30 a.m. 

2/1 Student Council Meeting Room 5 7:45 a.m. 

2/1 Principal Coffee Lobby 8:40 – 9:30am 

2/4 Middle School Transition Meeting Whiting Lane School  7:00 -8:00 p.m. 

2/5 Kindergarten 100th Day Celebration Classrooms  

2/6 Math Quest Parent Info. Meeting Grade 3 and 4  Duffy Elementary  6:30 – 7:30 p.m.  

2/6 SEPTO Transition Planning Parent Night  KP Middle School 7:00 – 8:00pm  

2/7 PTO Spotlight  Meeting Library 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

 Middle School Transition Meeting  Duffy School  7:00 -8:00 p.m. 

2/14 Grade 2 Valentine’s Day Party Classrooms 9:00-10:00 a.m. 

 Kindergarten Valentine's Day Party  Classrooms 2:00 – 3:00 p.m.  

 Middle School Transition Meeting Duffy School 7:00 -8:00 p.m. 

2/18 –2/19 President’s Day Break– No School     

2/21 Cultural Council Performance (K-2) Auditorium 1:15 – 2:00pm 

2/21 Cultural Council Performance (Grades 3-5) Auditorium 2:15 – 3:00pm 

2/25 Buzz Assembly Auditorium 10:30 – 11:10am  

2/27 Bugbee Choir @ Hartford Wolf Pack Game  XL Center 7:00 – 8:00pm 

3/1 Student Council Meeting Room 5 7:45 a.m. 
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 To Sarah Laskowski and Gisela   

Carlson for  a fantastic job             

organizing Cozy Slipper Day. Thanks 

also to the many parent volunteers 

who helped make this event a success.  

Incoming Kindergarten Families  

If you have a child that is eligible to enter             

Kindergarten in the Fall of 2019 (five years of age 

before January 1, 2020), please call the office at 

(860) 929-5500 as soon as  possible so we can add 

your child’s name to our incoming Kindergarten list. 

Save the Date!  Off to Kindergarten - 

WHPS’s annual Kindergarten Transition 

Meeting: January 28, 2019   

Parents/guardians of the West Hartford Public School   

Kindergarten Class of 2019-2020 are encouraged to    

attend "Off to Kindergarten" - WHPS’s annual            

Kindergarten Transition Meeting on Monday, January 

28th from 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. in 

the Town Hall. 

 

Parking Lot Reminder  
With colder weather, comes longer lines in the park-

ing lot! Thank you for your effort so far this year to 

be respectful of other drivers and keep our priority on 

our students' safety. Please continue to:  

¶ Give yourself a few extra minutes! Cold weather 

means more families dropping off via car. 

¶ Stay out of the bus circle until after the 2nd bell 

(8:35) 

¶ Do not leave cars idling over 3 minutes. 

¶ In the parking lot, pull all the way forward to the   

yellow cones, please do not pull around on the 

left of a car to exit, and encourage your  child 

to be "ready to go" (coat, backpack, etc.) for a 

smooth exit. 

 

Thank you all for your smiles and patience as we 

start our days together. We will do our best as a staff 

to support. 

 

Reminder from the Cafeteria: 
 

    We love when you are able to join 

your child for a special meal at school! 

Please remember that when you visit 

you should only provide food to your 

child. Buying or bringing in snacks for 

other children is prohibited to ensure 

the safety of students with allergies.  
 

Thank you for your help in keeping our 

students safe, and making lunchtime 

extra special now and again!  
 
 

Holiday Travel Plans?  
In the event that your family will be 

traveling during scheduled school days, 

please provide written notice to your 

 child’s teacher in advance.   

       This helps us with our daily             

 attendance and planning.   

  Thank you  
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  2018-2019 PTO Board 

Co-Presidents: 

Debbie Dylan 

Allison Saulsbury 

VP Community Service: 

Stacey Mayer 

Jodie Sadowsky 

VP Enrichment: 

Amy Herzog 

VP Fundraising: 

Cara Riddle 

VP Health & Wellness: 

Allison Murphy 

VP Parent-Teacher     

Communications: 

Pam Borer 

VP Special Events: 

Andrea Moschella 

Katherine Fresoli  

Recording Secretaries: 

Kim Evans 

Allison Freeman 

Treasurer: 

Kim Masucci 

 

President Ex- officio: 

Bronwyn Rolon 

 

 Paul Cryan Pictures  

      January 29th -February 1st  
Paul Cryan will be returning to Bugbee from January 29-February 1st to 

take black and white children's portraits. For more information about Paul 

or his work, visit http://www.paulcryanphoto.com/.  There is no cost for the 

photo session; fees apply only if you decide to order prints or digital      

images after viewing them. 

This is a Bugbee PTO fundraiser and the portraits will be available to any 

child over the age of 6 months. The photos are individual photos (siblings 

will not be photographed together). This is a first come first served ap-

pointment opportunity. Parents must sign up on Konstella for an appoint-

ment. This is a very popular fundraiser and time slots fill up quickly! 

Please sign up for one slot per child. 

Questions? Please contact Jodie Sadowsky or call/text 860-670-2108. 

Salad Bar Volunteers Needed  

Each Wednesday Nutrition Services provides a fresh salad bar in place of the 

"traditional" hot lunch. Currently, the salad bar depends upon                       

parent volunteers. 

   No volunteers = No salad bar! 

Volunteers are responsible for helping the students -- especially in the 

younger grades -- make food choices and get the items on their plates,    

training them to eventually use the salad bar independently. Volunteers also 

help keep the salad bar clean and work with lunchroom staff to help keep the 

salad bar items stocked. You will be amazed at how excited many of our  

students are for salad!  

There are currently 40 Salad Bar dates on the calendar, with two 50-

minute shifts on each date.  Please help us fill our 

40 volunteer openings to keep the Salad Bar        

running. There is no need to commit to a regular           

schedule. Just pick any date!  Please log onto  

Konstella to view dates/time slots and sign up.   

http://www.paulcryanphoto.com/
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        A Message from the Health Office 

Influenza-What you can do to prevent the spread of Influenza: 

CDC recommends a yearly flu vaccine as the first and most important step in protecting 

against flu viruses. It is not too late to get a flu vaccine this year. 

Take everyday preventive actions to stop the spread of all germs. 

¶ Know the symptoms of Influenza 

¶ Flu symptoms are usually more severe than cold symptoms and come on quickly. 

Symptoms of flu   include sore throat, fever, headache, muscle aches and soreness, 

congestion, and cough. Some strains of the flu can include vomiting and diarrhea. 

¶ Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue/or cough/sneeze into your sleeve.  Dispose of 

the tissue    immediately and wash your hands with soap and water.  If soap and water 

are not available, use an alcohol based hand rub. 

¶ Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth. Germs spread this way.   

¶ If you are sick with flu like symptoms, CDC recommends you stay home for at least 24 

hours after your fever has gone without the use of fever reducing medication. 

 If you have any questions, please feel free to call Karen Burnett  

         at 860-929-5510 

     Protecting Student’s Privacy 

            "Public Act 16-189” 

We believe that it is vital for all students in West Hartford Public Schools to be able to efficiently and effectively use digital tools 
that empower them in all phases of the learning process, including research, problem solving, content creation, communication, 
and collaboration. We also believe that we must be committed at all times to protecting students' privacy and providing them with 
a powerful and safe educational experience. To that end, the West Hartford Public Schools follow the legal requirements of    
Public Act 16-189 to promote the safety and security of all students and staff. 

In compliance with Connecticut State Law, we update online programs used within the district that house 
student data. The    programs may be used district-wide, in a very small number of classrooms, or with   
individual students. The list will be updated each time the  district enters into a new contract where student 
data is housed. For more information on the specifics of Public Act 16-189 and updates of vendor       
agreements, visit www.whps.org/pa189.     

Jared W. Morin, Ed.M.  

Director of Technology Services 

Town of West Hartford & West Hartford Public Schools 

http://www.whps.org/pa189
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Attendance Reporting  
If your child is absent or will be tardy, we 

ask that you contact the school office at 

(860) 929-5500.  You may report an  absence 

before 8:00 a.m. by  using our voice mail 

system.  Please include the reason for the ab-

sence.  You may also e-mail the office at   

Bubeeschool@whps.org. Including the office is 

of vital importance, since a substitute teacher 

will not have  access to voice mail or e-mail. 

Following these procedures will avoid       

incorrect absence postings in our records and        

unnecessary calls, which interrupt you at 

home or at the office. Thank you in advance  

        for your cooperation. 

Dismissal Changes  

We know that things come up which result in 

changes in afternoon dismissal plans. Please 

do everything you can to avoid changes     

beyond the morning hours unless absolutely 

necessary, as it requires an interruption to the 

classroom.   

Dismissal changes can be e-mailed to the  

office at Bugbeeschool@whps.org or called 

into our office at (860) 929-5500. 

Deadline for The Buzz  

The deadline for submissions to 
the next Buzz is 1/31/2019.  

Publication Date: 2/5/2019  

Please email  submissions to  

Marianne Zinzarella  

Marianne_Zinzarella@whps.org  

      Special Notice to 5th Grade Parents 

              Bristow Middle School                         

  Enrollment Process                       

  

 Bristow Middle School will be holding its             

enrollment for the incoming 6th graders in January. 

Bristow Middle School is a school of choice,     

drawing its diverse population from all               

neighborhoods in West Hartford. 

All 5th graders who reside in West Hartford and are 

attending West Hartford Public Schools are           

automatically included in this process. Other 5th 

graders who reside in West Hartford and attend a   

private, parochial or inter district magnet school like 

The University of Hartford Magnet School are also 

eligible, although they need to apply to be included 

in the process and verify they reside in West       

Hartford with our Residency Office. 

Each 5th grader will receive a number randomly, 

which will establish the choice order. 

For information about Bristow and full details about 

how this enrollment process works, please visit the 

Bristow website at http:// bristow.whps.org. You can 

also call or email the principal, Steven Cook, at    

860-231-2100 or Steven_Cook@whps.org.           

   

Moving  

If you are moving to another address in West 

Hartford, (even within the neighborhood), 

you must contact the Residency Office at  

(860) 561-6620 located at the Town Hall. If 

your phone number changes, please contact 

our office at (860) 929-5500.  
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INCLEMENT WEATHER SCHOOL CLOSING & 
DELAYS 

The following radio and television stations will 
carry the necessary information about  

late openings. 

TELEVISION STATIONS: 

Channel 3, 30 & Channel 5 Cable Access 

INTERNET: 

www.whps.org 

RADIO STATIONS: 

   WTIC  1080 AM    WKND  1480 AM 

 WHCN 105.9 FM  WKSS  95.7 FM 

WRCH  100.5 FM   WRYM 840 AM 

REMINDER:  Whenever there is a delayed opening, 

ALL morning activities such as Choir, Band, etc. are 
cancelled. 

EARLY DISMISSALS:  It is very important that you 

review early dismissal emergency procedures with 
your child. 

It is appreciated if you use one or 
all of the above sources to keep 

updated on the  

latest information regarding school 
delays and closings.   

PLEASE POST THIS BY YOUR PHONE AT HOME & WORK!! 

BEFORE SCHOOL SUPERVISION 

No supervision is provided on the grounds until 8:20 
a.m.  Please be sure to be informed of the latest  

information regarding delayed opening using the 
sources above.   

Thank you for your continued support for the safety 
of your children. 

     EMERGENCY EARLY CLOSING 

In the event of an emergency early 

closing, these are the early closing 

times for ALL days of the week. 

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  11:45 a.m. 

Middle School   11:00 a.m. 

High School    10:30 a.m. 

¶ Give your children 3 to 5 homes to go to in the 

neighborhood, in a certain order. 

¶ Show them where an extra house key is kept. 

¶ Remind your child to go to the designated  

neighbor, but then be certain to leave a note for 

you (on the back door or in the mailbox) as to 

where they are staying. 

We suggest that you walk through a simulation with 

your children to give them the experience in a     

non-threatening situation. 

OUTDOOR RECESS POLICY 

The recess policy dictates that all students will go 
outside for recess if the temperature is 20 degrees 
or above. Students should be appropriately 
dressed to spend time outdoors during recess.  
Warm clothes, gloves, hats, and boots are 
required during the winter months. 

Children well enough to come to school 
should be well enough to be outside during 
recess. Exceptions for medical reasons may 
be granted on a individual basis. 

In the event of inclement or severely 
cold weather, outdoor recess will be 
cancelled. 

REMINDER: 

In the event of any emergency early 
closing, Bugbee’s Kidslink Extended 
Day Program will be closed 


